
Ashtead All Stars Netball Club: Weekly Update 

W/E Sunday 16th October 2016 

Dear everyone, 
 
Unfortunately it rained heavily this morning and the U12 Nonsuch fixtures had to be postponed. 
The U13 fixtures went ahead as planned, and we even saw some sunshine.  A huge thank you to 
Claire and Ellen Whittaker who provided refreshments at Nonsuch today.  They baked all the 
cakes themselves and made the club a fabulous profit of £146 even with just one age group 
playing.  Thank you to Martha and Josephine who helped serve (and eat) the cakes and drinks. 
Also thank you to our Junior umpires Faye and Lucy who were excellent. 
 

NONSUCH LEAGUE 
U13A v Hillcrest  LOST 13 - 17 STAR PLAYER: Rosie Childs 
U13A v Whitton  LOST 16 – 20 STAR PLAYER: Amelia Feltham 
U13B v Fairlands  WON 18 – 4 STAR PLAYERS: Beth Brewer and Maggie Swan 
U13B v Hillcrest  WON 19 – 17  STAR PLAYER: Alice Nicholson 
U13C v KITC   LOST 2 – 12 STAR PLAYER: Imogen Coldicott 
U13C v CD Phoenix  LOST 3 – 36 STAR PLAYER: Roisin Parkinson 
 

KINGSTON AND DISTRICT NETBALL LEAGUE 
AAS Ladies A v Elmbridge WON 37 - 28 STAR PLAYER: Kelly Durbridge 
AAS Ladies B v Putney Ladies LOST 40 – 47 STAR PLAYER: Alia Mirza 
 
 
Nonsuch League Match Reports – Lizzie Driscoll 
 
The A Team performed well against very tough opposition today.  They started brightly against a 
well organised Hillcrest team but the opposition finished strongly to win the match 17-13.  The 
second game against Whitton was neck and neck until the final quarter when some rather 
dubious umpiring (from the oppositions umpire) went against us and disappointingly we ended 
up 20-16 down at the final whistle.   
 
The B Team played some lovely netball and easily won their first match against Fairlands 18-4.  
The 2nd game against a big and physical Hillcrest side was a much tougher challenge and could 
have gone either way until the last quarter when some excellent defensive play and calm 
shooting won us the game 19-17.   
 
The C Team battled hard today but were beaten in both matches by stronger teams.  Both 
games were interrupted by injuries and subsequent substitutions and the girls struggled to find 
momentum, losing 12-2 to KITC and 36-3 to CD Phoenix.  It was a harsh introduction to 
competitive netball for some players and we will have to work hard to improve before the next 
set of matches.   
 
A special mention should go to Darcie Nash for playing for both the A and B teams today - 4 
matches in a row!  
 



 
CONGRATULATIONS 
 
Congratulations to Lauryn Campbell, Izzy Makroum, Anna Stansfield and Charlotte Cotchings 
who have been accepted into a Surrey Development Netball Academy.  Fantastic news, well 
done girls !!! 
 
 
 

THE WEEK AHEAD 
 

17/10/2016 Monday 6 - 7pm and 7 - 8pm Training: All U12s and U15/U16s,  then U13s and U14s 

19/10/2016 Wednesday 6 - 7pm and 7 - 8pm Training: All U10s, then all U11s 

19/10/2016 Wednesday 6 - 7pm and 7 - 8pm SQUAD TRAINING: U12s, then U14s 

19/10/2016 Wednesday 8 - 9pm INDOOR TRAINING : AAS LADIES 

22/10/2016 Saturday 2 - 3pm MINIS 

      HALF TERM 

29/10/2016 Saturday HOME 9.30am AAS ladies B v Woking Seymours C 

29/10/2016 Saturday HOME 11.00am AAS ladies A v Woking Seymours B 

30/10/2016 Sunday   MID SURREY LEAGUE 

31/10/2016 Monday 6 - 7pm and 7 - 8pm Training: All U12s and U15/U16s,  then U13s and U14s 

 
 
Kind regards 
Jane 


